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My dear brethren, I very excited for the opportunity to write to you again. It’s my desire that 

every one of you be in good health. Thank to our God we are in good health, and so is our 

congregation. We thank you for everything that you do for us, keep us in your prayers.  
 

Brethren, my wife and I continue to be very busy. We are visiting and study God’s word with 

our new members. The good Lord brought them to us at the perfect time, their presence 

among us, have been of great encouragement to the congregation. We study and expand time 

with them every other Saturday. I am still trying to set a time to study with our new Brother 

Hector Marroquin, he continue to bring his to our services. Brother Julio Cesar, Sister 

Marliz, and her son Pablito, are very spiritual Christian family. They expend a lot of time 

reading and study their Bibles, and praying too. They go out of their way to give their lady 

friend named Marina, a ride to our services. I have also a Bible class with our new Brother 

AJ Salazar, this class is every Tuesday at 5:00 PM. After class he ride with us to our services.     
 

Our attendance on Sunday continue to be very good, the lady named Marina visit with every 

Sunday. On our Sunday Bible class we already finish the book of Zechariah, and started with 

the book of Malachi. On Tuesdays we continue studding the first letter of John, we are now 

on chapter 5. Our Wednesdays Bible class on the book of proverbs at our Sister Alma and 

Sister Remy’s is on hold for now. We can see that they are having difficulties in their family. 

We already offer our assistance, but they are not ready to talk with us about it. Hopefully our 

sisters give us the chance to help them. On Thursday nights we continue our class with 

Brother Jose and Sister Delia, we just finish the book of Amos and started with the book of 

Hosea. Our study on Saturdays evenings with Brother Julio Cesar and his family is every 

other Saturday in their apartment.      
 

My Brethren, I like to share with you that, every time I need to pee this still is causing me lot 

of pain. My urology doctor said that this will go on for about two or three more months. Also, 

my frequency to go to the bathroom at night still the same. Please keep me in your prayers. 
 

Regarding the presence of cancer on my prostate, my doctors will continue watching for any 

progress. I will have to do PSA blood test every three months. Also, I already have an 

appointment to have an MRI in August to see, if the of cancer growing or not.      
 

I thank very much to my Brethren at the NW Church of Christ, for increasing their monthly 

support $65.00 more per month. Everything help this now day because the high cost on 

everything. Thank you all for being aware of the situation these days that we all face. Once 

again thanks to all of you.    
 

 

Please continue praying for us. God bless you.  
 

Your servant in the Lord. 
 

 

Juan Antonio Salazar.       
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